Celebrations meeting held on March 29th 2014 at new Carlton centre

	[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was held during one of our regular sessions [from 12.30 to 1.00pm] to canvass the feelings of the group about the new centre and to talk about future activities for the club. 

	During the tea break Jean Akister was available for people who did not wish to speak in front of everyone to tell her their thoughts. This resulted with 5 members voicing their feelings which Jean then expressed to the group. 2 people thought the new hall was OK. 3 people thought the hall was too small; it echoed and was too noisy; it seemed like a waiting room and they preferred the old hall. They did not think there was room for dancing.
Julian Thornington  confirmed the fact that these views were shared by most of the group. We do not like having to constantly tell people to keep quiet. An acoustic expert had been called in from the council and he agreed that the acoustics in the hall are not good and that a solution will be sought to this problem.
Yes, the hall is smaller and there will be a question mark over holding shows there if we continue with our usual format. We shall hold our puppet show [June 21st] and the Christmas show in the hall to give us an indication of how future shows would work in the new venue.  Tables can be stowed in the cupboard for our shows.
The general feeling was positive towards holding these two events in the hall to test out the facilities.
Puppet show 21st June – an audience from special schools and the junior club will be invited to enjoy our show with the new puppet theatre and the puppets we have been making. We plan to do more than one performance to accommodate everyone who wants to see the show.
Everyone at the meeting agreed they were enjoying making the puppets and learning the songs for this show. Lisa had given us some pointers for voice changes, voice projection and movement which we would be practising over the next few weeks.
Christmas show December – we shall revamp our 2013 Christmas show and with a few adjustments will hold this in the hall.
These 2 events will test out the acoustics and the general opinion of those present at the meeting was to use the hall for these two shows and see what problems we encounter.

	Future activities
Spare Tyre will be returning in the Autumn to help with our acting skills.
There will be a session on signing with Carol Church with a view to incorporating signing into our shows.
Looking further into the future we discussed another drumming session; dance display / instruction; musical instrument session.




